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Parish Council News 
www.sheriffhutton.co.uk 
There was a meeting of the Parish Council on 9th March 2012. Councillors attending were
D Wooles (Chairman) (878469), Mrs P Bean (Vice Chairman) (878392), N Anfield (878738), S Wood 
(07834493302), B Parkinson (878373) and Ms K Blakeborough (878214). Clerk B Taylor (878060).
Michael Charlton-Weedy, in his capacity as Deputy Lord-Lieutenant of North Yorkshire was present. 
His role was to present the official paperwork for the Jubilee Celebrations and to offer administrative  
assistance  during  the  preparation  for  the  event  and  to  be  informed  of  community  plans  and 
intentions.
No members of the public were present. 

Funding of Diamond Jubilee Celebrations
The Council resolved to make an agreed donation of £250 (plus £250 as a discretionary reserve if  
required) towards the costs of the Celebrations. It is also proposed to purchase an oak tree to be  
planted in the Village.

Notice to Fell Tree in Conservation Area
Letter from Ryedale DC (15/02/2012): Notice to fell a lime tree and reduce the crown of another at 
Lime Tree House, Main Street. Councillors made no comment.

Planning Applications
12/00154/FUL Mr P Atkinson: Formation of vehicular access and closing off of existing vehicular 
access at High Roans Farm Buildings Strensall York YO32 5TP
Councillors agreed to support the application in its present form.
Approval: 11/01243/FUL: Mrs H Wood at Garage, New Lane, Sheriff Hutton
Councillors noted.
Refusal: 11/01343/HOUSE: Mr Mark Iveson, Police House, Main Street, Sheriff Hutton YO60 6SS
Councillors noted.
12/00177/HOUSE:  Mr  &  Mrs  T  Unsworth:  Erection  of  single  storey  extension  at  Dudley  Barn, 
Whenby Lane, Sheriff Hutton YO60 6RU
Councillors agreed to support the application in its present form.

Receipts
A sum of £22.50 was received from the sale of further copies of the Tourist Guide.

The next  Parish Council  Meeting will  he held on  Friday,  13th April  2012  immediately  after  the 
Annual Parishioners Meeting due to start at 7pm in the Village Hall.

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall –200 Club
247 members took part in the March draw - £25 each to numbers 13, 70, 103, 149 and 244.

Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall Trust (Registered Charity 507406) AGM
The Annual General Meeting of Sheriff Hutton Village Hall will be held on Tuesday, April 17th 2012 
at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.   The meeting is open to the public and is your opportunity to come 
and hear how your Hall is being run and have the opportunity to discuss any aspects which interest 
you.
The Trustees look forward to seeing you there.

http://www.sheriffhutton.co.uk/


Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists April 2012
Geoff Oxford returned to the group to give a thoughtful and in-depth talk about spiders; a subject he 
researched during his years at the University of York. Even the less than arachnophile of us amongst the 
group felt more informed and perhaps thought more kindly about spiders by the end. 
Our next meeting is our first outdoor meeting of the year, on Saturday April 14th meeting at the Village 
Square near the Highwayman Pub at 10am. We will be going to the RSPB reserve at Bempton Cliffs near 
Bridlington. There are limited refreshment facilities there so it’s advisable to bring a packed lunch. Please 
feel free to join us, non-members are very welcome. We will be car-sharing so a small donation to each 
driver for petrol would be appreciated.
Anyone wishing to come along and join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists,  
please get in touch with either Melanie on 878711 or Andy on 878785 or 878404.

Message From the Jumblies
The sun certainly shone on our Book Sale.  Thank you to everyone who donated such fantastic books 
and to those who came and bought them. There was such a wide choice of reading matter giving plenty 
of opportunity to stock up for the next year.  Don’t forget, we will welcome them back when you have 
finished reading them for one of our Jumble Sales, or next year’s Book Sale.  Thanks also to those who 
donated home baking, preserves and prizes and just as importantly, time to help on the day. 
The total raised for The Parish Church was £1,311 bringing the running total for the year so far to £4,389
Our next event will be The Jumble Sale on 28th April, raising money for Sheriff Hutton Bowls Club, which 
is always in need of money to keep the facilities up to a high standard.  
Spring is here, Summer is just around the corner, start sorting your cupboards and wardrobes out – we 
welcome your cast offs.  The Hall will be open between 9am and Noon to receive jumble and the sale will 
start at 2pm.
Penny Bean  878392

Stillington Volunteer Driver Scheme
Stillington  Surgery  in  partnership  with  the  national  charity  CSV,  with  funding  from  Comic  Relief  is 
providing help with transport to healthcare appointments.
The service is provided by a team of volunteer drivers. Trips have been made to the Stillington Surgery,  
York  District  Hospital  and Leeds.  At  the moment  we cannot  provide a  service for  Strensall  Surgery 
patients.
Should  a  patient  require  transport  to  their  healthcare  appointment  information  is  available  from  the 
surgery. 
A call to the charities local Volunteer Organiser to let them know the time and date of the appointment is  
all that is required. 
It is helpful to give as much notice as possible. The Volunteer Organiser will need to check the availability 
of a local volunteer who will take the patient to and from the healthcare appointment.
The service is free, however donations are welcome.
 CSV’s Development Officer Steve Twynham says “It is really rewarding being involved in such a scheme 
and with the support from Comic Relief we look forward to helping many people who have difficulty with  
travel to healthcare appointments. The service has been very well received by patients. 
If would like to help us MAKE A DIFFERENCE and would like to be a volunteer organiser or volunteer  
driver supporting the local community and would like more information please contact 07557 78684099 or 
email rsvpnorthyorkshire@stevetwynham.com

Village Ramble
This month’s ramble is on Thursday, 26th April.   Meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am.   Back 
by 3pm after an enjoyable 4 – 5 mile walk, in glorious Yorkshire countryside, followed by a pub lunch.

Farlington Circle
The Farlington Circle will next meet on Wednesday 25th April at the home of Dorothy Hawkswell.   3pm – 
Fellowship, something to think about and tea.



Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club 
A warm welcome to the 2012 season, the courts are all ready for play so fingers crossed for some 
fine and sunny weather. 
The subscription rates for 2012 are unchanged from last year and continue to offer good value for 
money. 
We welcome players of all standards and will be offering coaching sessions for members, rackets 
and balls will be provided for new members 
Make 2012 the year you take up tennis, you will find it provides exercise, fresh air and fun. 
Subscription rates are Adult £37.00, Family £85.00, Student £20.00, Intermediate Junior £20.00, 
Junior £14.00, Concessions Unemployed in receipt of benefits £20.00 
Visitor's Fees Adult £3.00, Junior £1.00 per day. You can play as a visitor 3 times before having to 
join the club. 
Subs are due on or before the 1st April and the new security padlock number will be given on receipt 
of payment. 
The security number will be changed on Saturday April 7th and subs can be paid at the courts 
between 10 and 10.30am. 
Cheques made payable to Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club. 
Subs can also be paid to Josephine Johnson at Cherry Tree Cottage, West End. (please use back 
door) 
Club Tennis. The club are running the same teams as last year . If you are interested in playing in 
the teams come along to Club Night on April 11th from 7.00pm. 
We are always short of men for the teams so new members are very welcome. 
Coaching sessions will be held on Wednesday April 18th and April 25th from 9.45 to 11.00am. 
These will be run by Damien Galloway an LTA coach and are for players of all standards , new 
players especially welcome. The cost will be approx £5.00 depending on numbers. Please contact 
me for more details and to book a place. 
Club Night starts on April 11th from 7.00pm. 
Ladies Sessions continue on a Monday afternoon from 2.00pm and Wednesday mornings 
from11.00am. These are informal friendly sessions for all standards including beginners. Children 
and babies are very welcome; we have a large grass play area next to the courts so please feel free 
to bring them along. 
Junior tennis will start May 6th, please contact Helen Dryland tel 878762 for further details or see in 
the May News. 
For any details about the above or information about the club contact Josephine Johnson, tel 878626 
or email josephinejohnson6@gmail.com. 

Official Opening of the Howardian Dental Practice By Anne McIntosh MP
All villagers are invited to visit from 2pm Friday 20th April 2012.  Come and see what some of your  
neighbours have already discovered!  A warm welcome, home-baked cake and hot drinks await you. 
Also open on the Saturday morning from 9 to 12.30

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club
The village has an excellent bowling green with a club membership that is open to all, from base 
beginner to County standard players. Membership is diminishing and the club would welcome any 
and all new players that would care to try their hand at flat green bowling. We have league teams, 
mixed teams, ladies teams and veterans teams at all levels and capabilities, or just come along each 
week for social bowling, everyone will be made most welcome.

If you think you may like to give bowling a try with no commitment and no need for any equipment, do 
come along to the club for a taster session on Saturday 21st April at any time or, if you cannot make 
that social gathering, then give Brian or Pat a call on 01347 878014 and arrange a personal trial.

Bowls Bingo this month is on the Friday13th April and is your last opportunity this season to grab a 
Bingo jackpot! Everyone is welcome, regular or novice, old or young, Bingo will not let you down or 
mess you up. Do come along at 7.30pm sharp with your pens at the ready. Refreshments are served 
during the evening

mailto:josephinejohnson6@gmail.com


The Methodist Church
Minister  Revd. Graham Peaden 28 Balfour Way, Strensall, York YO32 5AH.     Tel. 01904 491950

A very happy Easter to you all. We commence Holy Week with the Palm Sunday procession from the 
Parish Church at 10.30 a.m. to the Methodist Church for Family Praise at 11.00.a.m. Then on Good 
Friday we share in worship at the Parish Church at 2.00 p.m. On Easter Day the morning service at 
10.30 a.m. will be led by the Revd Vivian Firth and at 6.30 p.m. the Revd Graham Peaden will lead 
worship. Both Easter Day services will include the opportunity to share in holy communion.
A very warm welcome to you and any visitors you may have to come and share in worship at this 
most important time in the Christian church.

Preachers at Sunday Services in April
 1st     11.00 a.m. Family Praise  ( Palm Sunday ) 
                      6.30 p.m. Mr David Marwood
` 8th      10.30 a.m. Revd Vivian Firth (H.C.)

 6.30 p.m. Revd Graham Peaden (H.C.)
     15th    10.30 a.m. Mrs Jill Kidman
    22nd   10.30 a.m. Revd Graham Peaden
    29th    10.30 a.m. Mrs Kay Huxham
(H.C.) Holy Communion

Other weekly activities
Wednesday          8.30 a.m. Morning Prayers
                             10. 00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee in the Miss Ward room
                              6.15 p.m. Singing Group in the Miss Ward room ( 4th and 18th )

Dear Friends,
We have an expression, “Where there’s life there’s hope.” It is quite a common expression and it is 
quite self explanatory, but it seems that it is tremendously appropriate to the season of Easter. It is 
very difficult to imagine what Jesus’ disciples must have been feeling on Good Friday. All of their 
hope in the future had been destroyed. They had been on a roller coaster ride with this person called 
Jesus for three years, and suddenly he was dead and buried. Not only was that very sad and a 
tremendous blow to them, they also felt that they too were in immediate danger of being killed 
themselves. Good Friday for the disciples meant “no life and therefore no hope.”
Then suddenly from a very unexpected cause, there was life again, and life in a different way, and 
hope that would soar more than it ever could if Jesus had not died. They started to get reports that 
Jesus had been resurrected. He was no longer dead but had been raised to life. With new life there 
was suddenly new hope, and new life when they knew that Jesus had been dead would be a time of 
amazing hope. This was hope of life beyond death in a very immediate way.
We are used to our changing seasons, where we have Winter, Spring, Summer and Autumn. We are 
used to thinking of the significance of Jesus’ resurrection bringing new life, just as we get new life in 
the Spring. But this new life from Jesus was not ordinary. It was not the ordinary miracle of new life 
in the Spring which is expected every year. This was new life from a completely different source. This 
was God doing something new and unique in the world, it was God demonstrating that God is in 
charge of life. That also means that God is bringing into the world the most extraordinary and 
wonderful hope. We have the hope of new life in Christ even through death.
Have a Blessed and Peaceful Easter.
Graham. 

An Appreciation of our Excellent Shop
It is a pleasure to go in to buy and at the same time receive a cheerful, friendly and helpful welcome.
It is well stocked with good quality and a wide choice.  Long may it continue.
An Appreciative Villager.



St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN APRIL
Sheriff Hutton 1st 11am Village Praise - 10.30 

process from Church to 
Chapel

6th 2pm Watch at the Cross
8th 9.30am Easter Family Celebration & 

Holy Communion
15th 9.30am Holy Communion
22nd 9.30am Morning Worship

Farlington 8th 11.15am Holy Communion – CW-O2
22nd 11.15am Village Praise – The Risen 

Christ
Marton 1st 6pm Benefice Celtic Easter 

Eucharist
15th 6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist
29th 2.45pm

6pm 
Family Messy Church
Benefice Eucharist – Bishop 
Martin

Stillington 1st 10am Village Praise Parish Church 
8th 9.30am Holy Communion  

15th 9.30am Morning Worship
22nd 9.30am Holy Communion
22nd All day Drop in “Stations of the 

Cross”
Sutton-on-
the-Forest 

1st 8am
10.45am

Holy Communion
Morning Worship

8th 10.45am Easter Family Celebration & 
Holy Communion

15th 8am
10.45am 

Holy Communion
Village Praise

22nd 10.45am Holy Communion
Extra Benefice Services

5th April 7pm – Benefice Ecumenical Last Supper – Stillington Methodist Church 
6th April 2.45pm -  Benefice Messy Church at Sutton
7th April 7.30 for 8pm - Benefice Easter Vigil - Stillington

EVENTS
9th April 10am – Coffee Morning at Neil & Jill Hodges, Bracken Hill
30th April 7.30pm – Benefice Council Meeting at Sutton

NOTICES
At  the  Annual  Parish  Meeting  held  in  the  Miss  Ward Room Roy Thompson [878644]  and  Cheryl  Smith 
[879128] were elected churchwardens for the coming year and they are the first point of contact for church 
matters. Our thanks to the Stewards of the Methodist Church for the use of the room.
The following matters of general interest to everyone in the village were also raised:
For Pleasure in Thanksgiving in Memorial Flowers:  We have been asked if  flowers can be placed in 
Church by anyone in the village. The answer is  YES. We would be delighted to welcome any placement. A 
variety of vases to take small or large bunches of flowers are available. A donation can be made and flowers 
placed on your behalf.  [We already do this for several people on anniversary dates] Simply contact Mary 
Masefield Tel: 8787501.
Organists:  Would you like to play the organ in church occasionally? We would welcome you with open arms. 
For more information and to arrange a practice session contact Andy Hunt (878242) or John Oakley ( 878754)
Cleaning  Tired of cleaning your own house? Why not have a break and spend a few quite moments cleaning 
the church? Contact Beryl Haigh, Tel: 878363



Friends of the Village Hall
Jack, Caryn and The Elastic Band
This was a fantastic evening raising £635 for Village Hall funds. We have received many positive 
comments and everyone seems to have thoroughly enjoyed it. They were all amazed by the quality 
and professionalism of the performance and thrilled that such an event could be "home-grown" in 
Sheriff Hutton (with a little help from Wilberfoss!).
Many thanks to Jack, Caryn, Andy, Caroline, Rob, Mike and Gerry for all the hours they must have 
put into planning and rehearsing. We hope they got as much pleasure out of it as the audience 
clearly did.
Many thanks also to everyone who helped in any way including preparing and serving food, running 
the Bar and Raffle and doing the lighting, dressing the tables and stage and looking after the door 
which all contributed to a very successful evening.

The next Friends meeting is on Tuesday July 3rd at 7.30pm in The Village Hall. New Friends are 
always welcome.
 
Queen’s Diamond Jubilee Celebrations
Monday June 4th in and around the Village Hall
Invitations  will  be delivered before the Easter Holidays.  If  you have not received your  invitation 
before Friday 13th April please contact Cheryl Smith on 879128. Replies can be put in designated 
Boxes at Sheriff Hutton Post Office, Church or Chapel by Monday April 16th. All children of primary 
school age and under must be accompanied by an adult. 

We would ask everyone who can, to walk to the Village Hall as car parking will be very limited. If you 
are unable to make your own way to the Hall and require assistance please ring Cheryl Smith on 
879128.

Village Groups and Organisations have been asked to help with providing refreshments for the Street 
Party Tea and we will be sending out a more detailed letter to them in April. However any offers of  
additional baking such as scones, cakes, sausage rolls etc will be most welcome. These can be left  
at The Hall from 11am onwards on the day. 

All  offers  of  help  will  be  gratefully  received  as  many hands  make  light  work!  Offers  to  Jill/Dick  
Johnson on 878545, Margaret Fisher 878314 or Cheryl Smith 879128. 

The programme of events is:
3.00pm Sports/ Games for Children and Young People
4.30pm Street Party in the Village Hall Car Park (inside if wet)

A Tea Dance will take place during the afternoon 
7.00pm onwards Disco, Licensed Bar and BBQ (small charge)

The next  planning meeting  is  on  Monday April  16th at  8.00pm in  The Village Hall  –  we  will  be 
delighted to see anyone interested in becoming involved. 
Everyone is welcome to this Village Event

Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club
On Wednesday, 18th April we welcome Brian Walker to our meeting to speak on the subject of 'The 
Changing Forest'. Brian has recently retired from the Forestry Commission at Pickering. As usual, our 
meeting will take place in the Village Hall at 7.30pm. Visitors are welcome. 
There is still time to enter the potato and sunflower competitions. Seed potatoes and containers are 
available from Estelle Grout at £2 for an adult and £1 for under 16yrs. The seeds to grow the largest 
sunflower head are £1 for adults and 50p for under 16yrs. These competitions are open to members 
and non-members, so perhaps you can encourage school children to join in these competitions too; 
especially the Sunflower Head Competition, when they can watch a huge plant grow from such a 
small seed. 
Helen Loynes



Saturday 28th April from 7.30pm join us for a Ceilidh and an evening of fun 
Everyone is welcome to join us at Westfield Farm for an evening of dancing and good fun. There will  
be a caller so you can’t go wrong with the dancing, supper included, soft drinks will be available, no  
bar license so bring your own bottle, table competitions and a raffle with great prizes, including a 
Voucher towards a meal for two at the Highwayman, Cinema tickets, bubbly, tins of chocolates and 
much more. 
All proceeds are for Sheriff Hutton Youth Club. Ticket only event so call now to reserve your place 
or pop into the Post Office. Any special dietary requirements, please let us know. Family ticket £25, 
Adults £10, 14yrs and under £6, under 5’s free. Please contact either: Mike and Bonnie 878794, Mick  
878919, Melanie and Tim 878711. 

The Village Auction 2012   Saturday April 21st at The Village Hall
This year the Auction will be held on Saturday April 21st at the Village Hall from 1.00pm until the last 
item is sold. This year the proceeds will be divided equally between Sheriff Hutton Primary School 
and Playgroup. 
Viewing and light lunches from 12 noon to 1pm. Refreshments will be available throughout the 
afternoon.
We will be very grateful for donations of household items, garden equipment and bric a brac etc. We 
ask that all items are in saleable condition as disposal of left over items is difficult. We have found 
that books, videos and jigsaws do not sell particularly well and would therefore ask that donations are 
limited to good quality books. Due to Health and Safety regulations we are unable to accept 
upholstered furniture including sofas unless they have a label showing they are not flammable. We 
also cannot sell mattresses, dishwashers, washing machines, fridges or cookers. 
As previously we will be collecting in Sheriff Hutton and Lilling on the Friday evening and Saturday 
morning – items can be left outside your property for collection or you can bring them to the Village 
Hall. Please telephone Gill Noble on 879045 or Gillian Fairbotham on 878517  if you wish to notify us 
of a particular item/ items you would like to donate and would like collecting. This is particularly 
helpful for bulky items so that we can ensure we send out an appropriate vehicle.
As ever we are asking for volunteers to help with all aspects of the Auction – in the kitchen, collecting 
and sorting items and during the Auction itself as “runners”, cashiers etc. Also donations of baking for 
refreshments will be most gratefully received.
Any enquiries or offers of help to Gill Fairbotham 878517, Kathryn Jackson 878235 or Margaret 
Fisher 878314.
Bargains for everyone – we look forward to seeing you there!

Yorkshire Countrywomen’s Association
 Our meeting on Wednesday 14th March was our Annual Branch meeting which was well attended. 
Our new committee was announced and agreed, I would like to say a huge thank you to Sylvia 
Roberts who has stood down as secretary and has helped such a lot over the last three years, also 
Nancy Megginson for her help over the years. 
Our next meeting on Wednesday 11th April 2012 at 7.30 pm is a talk about Pets for Therapy, as usual 
all are welcome. 
Many thanks   Barbara Grinham 

Sheriff Hutton Pre-School Playgroup News
We are pleased to report that the spring term has been a positive time for all at Playgroup with 
numbers now steadily rising! Thank you to all those who have supported us in any way during the 
recent months, particularly those who have helped to make our fundraising events such a success!
On the subject of fundraisers...the Village Auction will be held on Saturday 21st April at the Village 
Hall and proceeds will be divided equally between Playgroup and Sheriff Hutton Primary School. In 
addition to donating your saleable items, we will also be asking for contributions of baking and, of 
course,  volunteers to help with the many aspects of the auction itself. For more information please 
speak to Gill Fairbotham (878517) or Margaret Fisher (878314). Thank you!



Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club
Sheriff  Hutton  CC held its  annual  dinner  and awards ceremony on Friday 24th February at  the 
Cottage Inn, Haxby. It was the best attended annual dinner in the club’s history and provided the 
occasion to reward those who had contributed most to the club in the course of the 2011 season, on 
and off the field:

1st XI Batting: Geoff Schofield

1st XI Bowling: Joel Wilford

1st XI Fielding: Joe Schofield
2nd XI Batting: Vijay Jayagopal
2nd XI Bowling: Mick Bradley
2nd XI Fielding: Vijay Jayagopal
Junior Player of the Year - U18 Years Joe Schofield
1st XI Man of Match Awards: Joel Wilford
2nd XI Man of Match Awards: Vijay Jayagopal
Club person: Margaret Frank
Most Improved Player: David Hull
Commitment to the club - on the field: Richard Armitage

The start of the season is approaching fast. The fixtures for the next month are as follows:
Date Team Competition Venue Opponent
Sat 21st April 1st XI League Div 3 Away Duncombe Park

Sat 21st April 2nd XI League Div 7 Home Stillington 2nds
Sat 28th April 1st XI League Div 3 Away Scarborough 2nds
Sat 28th April 2nd XI League Div 7 Home Cawood 2nds

Outdoor Net practice is scheduled to start on Tuesday 10th April at the cricket ground from 6 pm and 
on every Tuesday evening throughout the season weather permitting.  If  you are interested in a 
playing, whatever your ability please come down where you will be sure of a warm welcome.
Finally, anyone who is willing to help out on the ground or with umpiring there is still time to register  
your  interest.  For  an  informal  enquiry  or  more  information  please  contact  Tony  Fisher  (01904 
491832) or John Armitage (07870 222356).

Castleman 200 Club News
Congratulations to our lucky winners from the end of year Bonanza draw:
1st Prize of £500 - Mr J Armitage, Sheriff Hutton
2nd Prize of £150 - Mrs J Bean, Strensall
3rd Prize of £50 - Mr C Hovington, Sheiff Hutton
Runners up Prize of an annual family pass to Castle Howard - Mr & Mrs R Armitage, Gate Helmsley  
and Mr J Humpleby, Sheriff Hutton.
 
Thank you to all the  "Castleman 200 Club" members, who have helped raise vital funds for our local 
cricket club.   Subsciptions are now being taken for 2012.  Your entry helps maintain one of the finest  
cricket grounds in the area. Membership is £40 per share and the draws take place in May, June,  
July, August and September with £150 for the 1st prize and a runners up prize worth £80.  The final  
draw of the year (Dec/Jan) is the Bonanza draw with £500, £150, £50 and two runners up prizes 
worth £80 on offer!  If you would like to join, please contact Richard Reynolds on 879133 or post a  
cheque payable to "Sheriff Hutton CC" to R. Reynolds, 3 Eastend Cottages, Sheriff  Hutton, York  
YO60 6SY.

“Supermobile" Library Service
In view of the number of impending bank holidays, the dates for the next visits were being discussed 
at the time of going to press. Details for April, when known, will be displayed on village notice boards. 



 The Sheriff Hutton Play Area
The Play Area is managed by a small committee, under the umbrella of the Village Hall Trustees. 
Funding for repair, refurbishment and replacement equipment is the responsibility of the Committee 
Members, which is a very onerous task as most of the members of the committee are also involved in 
other organisations within the village and they too are seeking to raise money to fund their varying 
activities.

The Play Area has served the community well and following the annual safety inspections the 
committee endeavours to keep the equipment in a safe and serviceable condition.  However, some of 
the older equipment is now looking a bit sad and we would like to formulate a programme for 
replacements to keep the Play Area up to a high standard and attractive for the younger members of 
our community who use it.  Play equipment is extremely expensive, with the added cost of safety 
surfacing to meet Safety standards, so we are looking at needing to raise several thousands of 
pounds. 

Some of the existing committee are now finding that other commitments are preventing them playing 
as active a part as they would have wished.  We are, therefore, looking for one or two new people to 
join. Do you have any time to spare?
Someone who has a knowledge of how and where to obtain funding would be welcomed with open 
arms.  Do you have that expertise?  Would you like to be involved?  

If you would please contact Penny Bean on 878392  or Caroline Hunt on 878242

SHERIFF HUTTON ART GROUP ANNUAL PAINTING EXHIBITION
EASTER SUNDAY 8th APRIL & MONDAY 9th APRIL 2012

10.30am to 4.30pm
SHERIFF HUTTON VILLAGE HALL

ENTRANCE FEE: ADULTS £1.00 - CHILDREN 30p
Entry includes Coffee/Tea & Biscuits

Health Visitor
There will be no health visitor this month

Dates to Note
June 2nd 2-5pm Castle Open Day

4th 3pm onwards Queen’s Jubilee Celebrations in/around Village Hall
July 3rd 7.30pm Friends of the Village Hall meeting in the Village Hall
July 9th Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall

25th Gardening Club overnight outing
August 5th 5.30-10pm Summer Banquet at Farlington Church- save the date

11th Village Produce Show in the Village Hall
September 22nd Macmillan Coffee Morning in the Village Hall
October 20/21st Richard III at Sheriff Hutton –Revealed! At St Helen’s
November 12th Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall
December 2nd 2.30pm Swinton Brass Band Concert 



STEPHEN SHIPLEY
T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton
Tel : 01347 878 481

PETER BEAN BUILDING
Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building : Concreting
Home Extension and Repairs

Tarmacadam and Block Paving
Excavation and Drainage

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

EDWARD HULL
BUILDER

&
CONTRACTOR

Tel : 01347 878 354
Mob : 07702 661 664

PETER BELLWOOD
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York
ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY

REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED
Contact : 01347 878 590
Mobile : 07947 045 222

Dawsonbuild
Extensions : Conversions
Renovation : New Build

Repairs
Over 20 years Experience

Tel : 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428

RICHARD TURNER
Plastering, Tiling, General Building & 

Conservatories too!
also

Designer Driveways & Patios – Block/Stone 
Paving & Pattern

Imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes
Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.
PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

OFTEC Registered Installer
Gas and Plumbing Registered

Tel : 01347 878 512

H²O
Plumbing & Heating Ltd

Oil and Gas Qualified
Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded
Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems

Bathrooms and Kitchens
Tel : 01347 878 684

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD
MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics

Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment
3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.j-skelton.co.uk
Tel : 01347 878 790

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE
MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing

LPG Gas Sales

Tel : 01347 878 326

Simon Wood
t/a R E Wood LTD

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists
Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation

Used Car Sales
New Lane, Sheriff Hutton

Monday – Friday 8.30 am – 5pm
Tel : 01347 878 332

NEIL HUTCHINSON
Motor Body Repairs

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe
WELDING & SPRAYING

PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING

Tel : 01653 648 436 or 648 441

Painter & Decorator
GRAHAM HILL

“25 Years Experience”
The Byre, Field House Farm

Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA
Tel : 01904 468 773

CATHY CUNNINGHAM
Painting & Decorating

also
Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing

Competitively Priced
Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152

Neil Eshelby
Painter and Decorator

68 Anthea Drive,
Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel : 01904 654 523
Mobile : 07704 403 358

PAUL NELSON
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING

Tel : 01347 878 185

Aerial Services – York.co.uk
Fed up with poor reception? …

Still running off your Old Aerial System?....
We offer

Fully Insured professional service
Your property left clean and tidy
We supply our own vacuums !

Call Steve on 01904 678 823

Derek Precious
Oil Heating Services

Plumbing : Central Heating
Installation : Maintenace

Tel : 01904 760 413
MobIle : 07740 493  903

www.oilheatingservices-york.co.uk 

DENTAL SURGEONS
New Patients Welcome
Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne
Nitin Prasad

96 The Mount, York
Tel : 01904 623 436

Richard Fisher & Associates
DENTAL SURGEONS
Richard W Fisher ~ Karen Darby

Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire
Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall

York YO32  5AA
Tel : 01904 490 060

JANE HOLLOWOOD
MSCh and HPC registered

CHIROPODIST /
PODIATRIST

Home Visits

Tel : 01904 491688

http://www.j-skelton.co.uk/
http://www.oilheatingservices-york.co.uk/


Scissor Line Salon
Unisex Hairdressing & Beauty Room

In
STILLINGTON

Main Street, next to the Primary School
Open ~ Monday – Saturday 

call us on 01347 811 757

FREE HOUSE CLEARANCE
Free Collection, Removal, Disposal of Old 
Electrical Appliances : Scrap Metal Wanted

Save Yourself a Trip to the Tip
NEED A MAN WITH A VAN …?

Contact Mark on 01347 879 124
Mobile : 07912 892 451

pizza’s world
Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm
Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm 

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate
Tel : 01347 878 967

www.pizzasworld.co.uk 
NICOLA’S CUISINE
OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus
Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel : 01347 878 938
Mobile : 07860 612 622

The Wedding Affair
Stunning Wedding Fairs in Exclusive Yorkshire Venues

Bespoke Wedding Planning & Design
Website Design, Advertising & Marketing

Contact Lisa on 0843 289 8504
enquiries@theweddingaffair.co.uk

www.theweddingaffair.co.uk 

ALISON MASSINGHAM
flowers 

Cavenagh House
The Square, Sheriff Hutton

 Flowers, Plants and Gifts  for all occasions
~ Nationwide Delivery ~
Tel : 01347 878144

www.alisonmassingham.co.uk 
York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers
Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales

Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton
www.yorkwines.co.uk

Tel : 01347 878716
Open daily except Sunday

Duo Designs
Designed and custom made furniture

Bespoke furniture fitted or free standing 
in all styles and materials.

Contact,  Michael Binnersley
Tel : 01347 879 056

Poppy Caterers and Marquees
Bespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire

Specialists in outside catering for all occasions
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878628
email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk

www.poppymarquees.co.uk
www.poppycaterers.co.uk

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

‘Quality Meats
at Competitive Prices’

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222

STILLINGTON FISHERIES
for the

finest skinless haddock and cod
Tuesday – Thursday 5.00 – 7.00

Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00
Closed Sunday and Monday

The Green, Stiilington, YO61 1JX
Tel : 01347 811 747

A professional accountancy service
personalised to you and your business.

We offer a full range of accountancy services,
that can be tailored to your business needs.

Please call or email for a free consultation.
01904 692585  enquiries@hareandco.co.uk

Linzi
Exercise Classes (RSA) in Sheriff Hutton

Pilates, Circuits and Stretch.
Swimming Teacher (STA)

Private or group lessons

01347 878743 or 07807 331838

Anna Martinez-Armitage
Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities
Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations

Conversational & Holiday Spanish 
Tel: 07800 634510
W: www.spanish-talk.com 

W: www.books4spanish.com

Thornton Le Clay based driving school
Lessons for new and qualified drivers

Night time and motorway lessons
1st 4 hours £60, 2hour lesson £42
find out loads more on my website

www.timetodrive.biz
or contact me directly on 07708 188792

All aspects of gardening undertaken including;
Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & 

maintenance
Please call Tom for a free quote

Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01904 422 225
www.wildlandscapesyork.com

Flaxton Forge
Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator

Bespoke Ironwork
made to Commission

Contact : Tom Heys : 01904 468 144
Website : www.flaxtonforge.co.uk 

MALCOLM COLLINS
30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work
Hedge Cutting

Fully Insured
Tel : 01347 878 275

THE TREE FELLA
Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Foresttry
QualityWoodchip For Sale (Delivered)

Chipper for Hire with Operator
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel : 01653 627 136 or 07725 053 449
 www.samthetreefella.co.uk 

Howardian Contracts
Tracked 360 Excavators

1.5 – 6.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire
Drainage, drain repairs, ditching
landscaping & pond excavation

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952
g.unsworth@btinternet.com 

J H WRIGHT & SONS
COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley
York  YO41 1JU

Tel : 01759 371 319

mailto:g.unsworth@btinternet.com
http://www.samthetreefella.co.uk/
http://www.flaxtonforge.co.uk/
http://www.timetodrive.biz/
http://www.books4spanish.com/
http://www.spanish-talk.com/
mailto:enquiries@hareandco.co.uk
http://www.poppycaterers.co.uk/
http://www.yorkwines.co.uk/
http://www.alisonmassingham.co.uk/
http://www.theweddingaffair.co.uk/
mailto:enquiries@theweddingaffair.co.uk
http://www.pizzasworld.co.uk/


Village Regular Weekly Activities
 Sun 9.30am  Holy Communion  Parish Church – But check in Church for Details

10.30am  Morning Service  Methodist Church
 Mon 9.30am  Playgroup  Village Hall 2.00pm  Ladies Tennis  Tennis Club

7.30pm  Badminton  Village Hall
Tues 9.30am  Pilates  Village Hall

10.30am  Feel Fab All Over  Village Hall 12.30pm  Luncheon Club  Village Hall
11.30am  Gentle Exercise  Village Hall 7-8.30 pm  Youth Group  Village Hall

 Wed 8.00am  Morning Prayers  Methodist Church 7.00pm  Club Night  (11th 

onwards)
 Tennis Club

9.30am  Playgroup  Village Hall
10.00am  Drop in for Coffee  Methodist Church
11.00am  Ladies Tennis  Tennis Club

 Thu 9.45am  Babes & Toddlers  Village Hall 6.00pm  Gentle Exercise  Village Hall
7.00pm  Endurance & 

Cardio
 Village Hall

8.00pm  Pilates  Village Hall
 Fri 9.30am  Playgroup  Village Hall

12 – 12.30  Playgroup Lunch 
Club

 Village Hall 12.30 – 
3pm

 Playgroup  Village Hall

Additional activities in April
Wed 4 6.15pm Singing Group at Methodist Church
Sun 8 10.30-4.30pm Art Group Annual Exhibition in the Village Hall
Mon 9 10am Coffee Morning for Parish Church at Neil and Jill Hodges, Bracken Hill 
Mon 9 10.30-4.30pm Art Group Annual Exhibition in the Village Hall
Wed 11 7.30pm Yorkshire Countrywomen talk ‘Pets for Therapy’ in the Village Hall
Fri 13 7pm Annual Parishioners and Parish Council Meeting in the Village Hall
Fri 13 7.30pm Bowls Club Bingo in theVillage Hall
Sat 14 10am Field Naturalists outing to Bempton Cliffs meet at the Square 
Mon 16 8pm Friends of the Village Hall Jubilee Planning Meeting in the Village Hall
Tue 17 7.30pm Village Hall Trust AGM in the Village Hall
Wed 18 6.15pm Singing Group at Methodist Church
Wed 18 7.30pm Gardening Club ‘The Changing Forest’in the Village Hall
Fri 20 2pm Official Opening of Howardian Dental Practice
Sat 21 Bowls Club taster session day
Sat 21 1pm Village Auction in aid of School and Playgroup in the Village Hall
Wed 25 3pm Farlington Circle meet at home of Dorothy Hawkswell
Thur 26 9.30am Village Ramble – meet at Village Hall Car Park
Sat 28 Jumble Sale for Bowls Club in the Village Hall
Sat 28 7.30pm Ceilidh for Youth Club at Westfield Farm

~ To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or e mail villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~

To contact the Village News production team call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581)
or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310) or e mail villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk

Items for the May Village News should reach the editors by the 18th of April
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